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Trust in the Lord  
with all your heart, 

    and do not lean on your                               
own understanding. 

In all your ways acknowledge him, 
    and he will make straight your paths. 

Be not wise in your own eyes; 
    fear the Lord, and turn away from evil. 

 It will be healing to your flesh 
    and refreshment to your bones. 



 

 

Rummage Sales 

 Itôs already late summer, and that means it is time for the annual Grace and Peace Rummage Sale! 

For the first time since 2019, we are holding a rummage sale on August 27thðand judging by the number 

and variety of items that have already been graciously donated, I expect itôll be a good one.  

 Author and religious scholar Phyllis Tickle, about whom I have written before often, used the      

metaphor of a church rummage sale to describe times of upheaval in the body of Christ. Every 500 years 

or so, the church has gone through a major shift, driven from both within and without, and a new form of 

Christianity emerges. Tickle says that these times of shifting are like a rummage sale: The body of Christ 

takes a good hard look at everything they have accumulatedðtraditions, beliefs, structures, ways of doing 

thingsðand goes through them to figure out what to keep and what to dispose of.  

 Five hundred years ago, Christianity held a rummage sale known as the Great Reformation. With 

the help of thinkers, questioners, and dreamers like Jan Hus, Martin Luther, Huldrych Zwingli, and John 

Calvin, the church took a look at everything they had absorbed and decided it was time to clean house. 

Some practices, like selling indulgences and holding Mass only in Latin, went out on the curb, making 

breathing room for those things that the church found most important to hang onto: The witness of   

Scripture, access to the Lordôs Supper, ideas about grace, freedom, and salvation. Five hundred years     

before that, the church had done something similar during a time we now call the Great Schism, which  

itself resulted from yet another rummage sale that had happened five hundred years earlier. And so on, 

down through history. 

 It might sound profanely flippant to call these periods of great turmoil, pain, and transition 

ñrummage sales.ò If religions are meant to help us discover deeper truths and righter ways of being, one 

might reasonably conclude that certain thingsðthings with permanent-sounding names like ñdoctrineò    

or ñcreedòðarenôt the sorts of things that should be discarded when a new generation canôt find a use for 

them. Isnôt it wrong to throw out the treasures that our forebears so painstakingly discovered? And how 

can we be sure about promises of the eternal when the church that proclaims them is itself prone to         

reinvention every five centuries?  

 But I think those very questions are also the reasons why a ñrummage saleò is such a good way to 

imagine the changes that the body of Christ has endured, and what we are going through now. In a      

rummage sale, we have faith that though we may not need something anymore, though its presence may 

even be a source of anxiety and strife, it nevertheless has potential for new life elsewhere. As Tickle      

carefully explains, no previous version of Christianity has ever gone extinct after a rummage sale. Instead, 

while a new version of Christianity emerges, the old versions are freed to become more fully themselves. 

All of us have things laying around that ñclutter upò our ability to live and function as we ought, and the 

church is no different. But my clutter may well be the key to someone elseôs thrivingðand so, in a          

rummage sale, we offer up what we canôt use not because it is garbage, but because we hope another       

person might have a better use for it.  

 As we prepare for our little, annual church rummage sale on August 27, I rejoice that God has given 

us such a gracious and endlessly creative model for renewal. And I pray that whatever you find cluttering 

your spirit, you are able to let it go, trusting that God will guide it to new life for another. In our church 

and in our lives, may the holy process of holding a rummage sale bring you peace and draw you closer to 

Christ and one another.  

 ðPastor Mary 



50ôS plus will meet on August 9th at 12:00 PM 

at church. Bring your own lunch and enjoy a 

visit with Ken & Sarah Jackson as they share 

pictures and comments from their trip to 

France earlier this year. 

We also have our date set for September 6th at 

12:00 pm bring your lunch to church as we will 

have another great guest speaker! 

Thanks, 

Carol Gard 

Nourishing Thursday will be meeting August 

11th at Untamed Chef,  located at 7338                 

N University St We will meet at our usual time at 

5:30. Look for the sign up sheet posted.  Looking 

forward to seeing you all.   

Thank you Diane Page  

Thank you to those who have helped bring in 

items for our rummage sale. Anyone who would 

like to sort items the week before the sale would 

be appreciated.  

 

We are looking for a few helpers to stay after the 

church service, on August 21st, to help move 

chairs and set up folding tables for the sale. 

Your help will be very appreciated.   

 

Thank you again Diane Page  

YOUTH GROUP BONIRE  

When: Friday, August 12th (7:30-9:00pm) 

Please RSVP to Andrew or Cheriz 

 

We had a blast in July at our Game Night! We had 

7 kids attend our last youth group, they enjoyed 

board games like Uno, Dino Crunch, and played 

ping-pong!  

Next up is a BONFIRE! We are excited to finish 

summer with some music and fun around a   

campfire. We will have hot dogs, chips, and 

s'mores! Andrew will bring his guitar and play 

some music, and we will have some outdoor 

games as well! Please RSVP so we can bring the 

right amount of food!  

Thank you!  

 



Women of Grace and Peace  

WOW! It is finally happening!   

The Central/Southern Illinois Synod Women of 

the ELCA event is happening! September 9-10, 

2022 at Grace Lutheran Church in Springfield, 

Illinois. 

Please join us at this downtown church in the 

middle of the Lincoln Home National Historic 

Site. Our Chaplain will be Pat Caley who is a 

Deacon with our synod. She has been a past 

president for our synodical womenôs                

organization and has been a chaplain for our 

Churchwide Women of the ELCA event ñPivot, 

donôt Panicò. She has served Grace Lutheran 

many times as a supply pastor and is a joy to 

know! Kathryn Harris will be introducing us to 

Harriet Tubman and Sharon Miner will discuss 

how Reverend Springer and Abe Lincoln were 

connected. Eve Fischberg will lead us in a 

dance/exercise session from the 1800ôs. Our 

theme is ñBonding, Learning, and Growing  

closer to Godò and our Bible verse theme is ñI 

have called you by name, you are mineò Isaiah 

43:1. We will have devotions, a service project, 

food, fun, fellowship, prizes. Preconference 

tours can be done before the convention to 

Abraham Lincoln Presidential Museum,        

Lincolnôs home, the food pantry and sanctuary 

of Grace Lutheran, and possibly First           

Presbyterian Church (Abe Lincolnôs church). 

See the Wittenburg Door in the Great Room by 

the coffee cart for the registration form and   

information. The registration must be          

postmarked by August 29, 2022.  Talk with Ann 

Joyce, Pam Kovach, Carol Gard for information 

and questions answered. 

Other upcoming events here at Grace & Peace: 

A Water Theme coffee hour sponsored by the 

Womenôs Board August 21st.  A special        

fundraiser to help the Marion Medical     

Mission to build wells for clean drinking      

water. 

More to follow, keep watching the Cornerstone 

for information for events happening in        

September, October, and November. 

Ann Joyce, Womenôs Board 

Lutheran World Relief Kit Update 

 

Thank you to all the members who have been      

donating supplies to the various kits we  will be   

assembling. So far the bath towel count is 51 and 

the hand towels are 28.  

There is still time to bring in items for all the kits 

through the middle of September. If your not sure 

what to donate please ask Barb Purple , we are also 

taking cash donations to go purchase these        

supplies. 

 

Thank you, 

Roberta Dietrich & Barb Purple 

 





 

AUGUST: Larry Eftefield, Barbara Bollman, 

Mike Page, Sarah Armstrong, Joyce Smith 

 

 

SEPTEMBER: Bret Shirven, Brent Dornon, Richard Noren, 

Deb Meyer, Jerry Hinshaw, Robert Kamin, Carol Gard,    

Amanda Taylor, Colin Smet 

As many of you already know Richard Popp will be leaving us this month.  We want to express 

our immense gratitude for his beautiful musical talent. We have been very fortunate to have 

Richard as our organist for these many years. While we wish Richard great blessings and a happy 

lift as he joins Wendy. We will be having a farewell coffee hour Sunday August 14th to wish him 

well as he starts his new adventure in Rockford. 

Many of you have been asking about an          

updated church directory. The company who 

made our last directory is no longer in          

business. We have all of the information thanks 

to our last update, but we do not have any      

recent pictures. We do have access to our old 

pictures, however if anyone would like to     

submit a new picture please feel free to do so. 

We will be doing a version of the directory in 

the church office. For those of you who are new 

to our community please feel free to submit a 

photo as well.  Michelle will be starting to  

mock up a new directory in the coming weeks. 

More information will be forthcoming in the 

weekôs ahead. 

Thank you! 



Welcome to Conversations with Grace , 
 
Today I had the pleasure of visiting a very nice person, named Evie Biegler.  Evie was born 
and raised in Clarion, Iowa with two sisters.  Her mother was a nurse and her father a     
Pastor. Unfortunately, her      parents and one of  her sisters have passed on, but she          
remains close and lives with her sister Rosie.  
 
Being a Pastors child was a blessing, but also had its difficulties. Years ago, the average time 
spent, in a parish, as a Pastor was 3-4 years.  Rosie's father was no different. It's very hard to 
make close friends when your family moves frequently.  The girls talked about feeling like 
they lived in a fish bowl, being watched all the time as the children of a Pastor. Living in 
small town, their father was in charge of 4     parishes at a time.  
 
Eventually, the family moved from Iowa to North Dakota and on to South Dakota. It was in 
South Dakota where Evie's father passed away, at the young age of 50, from a heart           
attack.  Evie's mother then made the decision to move with the girls, to Peoria, Illinois 
where Evie's father was from.  I can't help thinking of the huge responsibility Evie's mother 
had raising the girls on her own.   
 
The girls made the move outside of Peoria in Metamora. Evie was in 8th grade.  Fortunately, 
the many moves did not hinder her drive for knowledge. While in high school Evie was a 
member of the National Honor Society and went on to attend Cosmetology 
school.  Although working as a cosmetologist was     enjoyable it wasn't enough to pay off 
her school loans.  Evie went on to work at Hallmark to pay off her loan.   
 
Her career led her to Sharon Health Care, where she remains happily employed to this 
day.   After a      variety of job choices there,  Evie worked her way up to Bookkeeper.         
Retirement is in the future 2302 days away, but who's counting?  
 
Rosie and her family were members of Zion Lutheran Church for 46 years. While attending 
church at   Zion, the girls enjoyed many roles within the parish, from ministry to council  
positions. Eventually Zion closed which led them to Grace and Peace.  Fortunately, Evie 
knew several members from previous groups, which helped in choosing Grace and Peace.  
 
Don't forget to Say hi to Rosie and Evie, when coming into church.  I really enjoyed meeting 
Rosie and Evie , who remain very close, especially during their past hardships and losses.  
Some of her hobbies are sewing quilts and organizing.  

How many times have you gone to church and said HI to a fellow 
member, but not really know them? Possibly for years!   
 
Every month I will pick someone randomly, and get to know them more. It 
will either be by going to their house, calling them, speaking on zoom, or      
meeting them for lunch.  The questions will also be random, and will only be 
what they feel comfortable sharing with Grace and Peace members in the        
Cornerstone.  
 
Because the Cornerstone is public there will never be anything posted without 
oneôs permission. I encourage anyone else from Grace and Peace to do this if they 
are comfortable, and type up an article to share with all. Remember nothing too 
personal should be posted.  
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August 2022 

 

Last month we traveled to Grand County, Colorado.  Such beautiful country!  Sadly, the area still 

shows the effects of the terrible East Troublesome fires of 2020 in which over 170,000 acres were 

destroyed.  Dear friends of ours lost their home in that fire; absolutely nothing was left but a     

fireplace.  In Grand Lake we went into a photographic art gallery run by John Williams, a local 

man. His views of the mountains, the meadows, the moose, and more were gorgeous!  The photo 

shown below was the most appealing to me. It shows just a small area of the aftermath of the fire. 

But note the foreground.  The mountain wildflowers have returned in abundance,  This reminded 

me of renewal,  rebirth, resurrection ï the whole life cycle.  Despite tragedy and destruction, the 

life force triumphs and we have hope in the God of all creation.  

 

Thanks be to God.  

Elaine Chapman  
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Thank you to all who made our first 2022 Music on The Lawn such a relaxing and entertaining         

evening.  Special appreciation for our guests, Risen Son from St. Paul Lutheran Church.  The 

friendly folk, blue sky, pleasant temperature, shade, and breeze framed wonderful, inspiring 

music. Next month on August 20th we will have another great band 3 OôClock Session             

preforming for our óMusic on the Lawnò event! 



 


